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Press release from Campaign for Borders Rail – for immediate use 24 February 2014
 
CAMPAIGNERS URGE COUNCIL TO PROTECT LAND CORRIDOR FOR BORDERS RAIL EXTENSION
 
The Campaign for Borders Rail (CBR) has urged Scottish Borders Council (SBC) to ensure that its Local Development Plan [1] properly protects the alignment of the former Waverley Route south to Hawick and Carlisle from the Tweedbank terminus of the new Borders Railway. In its submission [2] to the Council, CBR welcomes SBC’s strategic support for ‘future extension of the Borders Railway from Tweedbank to Carlisle via Hawick’, but draws attention to the failure to specify protection of a future rail route against prejudicial development in its detailed ‘Settlement Proposals’. CBR launched a campaign for a first phase of rail extension – to Hawick – last year. CBR Chair, Simon Walton, commented:
 
‘The Council’s high-level support for protecting a railway line-of-route south from Tweedbank is very welcome, but we were very surprised to find that the proposed extension of the railway towards Hawick and Carlisle is not shown on any of the Settlement Proposals maps in the Development Plan. There is nothing on any of these maps to indicate that the route is safeguarded, and many of the Settlement Profiles for towns and villages which will be affected by a railway extension make no mention of it. This is a major error which must be corrected before the Development Plan is finalised.
 
‘The failure to properly protect the line of route from breaches by housing and roads from the 1970s to the 1990s added up to 40% to the cost of the Borders Railway opening next year. We must ensure that southwards extension from Tweedbank is not made more difficult by a lack of proper planning today.’
 
Amongst the key omissions highlighted by CBR are:
· At Tweedbank, the trackbed immediately beyond the new station has been earmarked for industrial development. 

· In Newtown St Boswells significant sections of the former railway alignment have been proposed for development without any stated requirement for safeguarding. 

· Through Hawick the route remains largely unobstructed, yet the line is not marked on the plan's 'Settlement Proposals Maps' and no land has set aside for a station. 

· At Newcastleton land that would be needed for a new bridge to replace the former level crossing has been allocated for a housing development. 

 
MORE INFORMATION: Simon Walton on 07540 313018
 
NOTES FOR EDITORS:
  
[1] Scottish Borders Council are currently consulting on the Scottish Borders Local Development Plan, which replaces the Scottish Borders Local Plan, and is intended to provide firm planning guidance up to 2024. The Plan will be reviewed within five years of its adoption.  Full details can be found at: http://www.scotborders.gov.uk/info/178/development_plans/659/local_development_plan .
The Local Development Plan covers the 42-mile disused section of line from Tweedbank to the English border at Kershopefoot in Liddesdale.  CBR is making similar representations to Carlisle City Council which is responsible for protecting approximately 15 miles of disused trackbed from Kershopefoot to Longtown MOD, from whence existing tracks connect with the West Coast Main Line into Carlisle.  The Carlisle District Local Plan 2015-2030 will be out to consultation in March.
 
[2] The CBR submission to SBC is on http://campaignforbordersrail.wordpress.com/ .
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